
Annex O Osbaldwick and Derwent Ward 
 

N1 
Location Outside 41 York Street, Dunnington 
(raised by one resident) 

Nature of problem and requested solution 
Parked vehicles obscuring visibility when exiting private driveway onto 
York Street. 

Background information 
This property has a shared access (approx 7.5m wide) with 41A York 
Street.  Parked vehicles would obstruct visibility, but we do not consider 
placing waiting restrictions for the protection of a private entrance. 
Residents can apply for a white keep clear bar marking which extends 
across dropped kerb area + approximately 1m either side.  There is a 
cost to the resident for this service, currently £122. 
We have not witnessed any parking within 20m of the driveway.  This 
suggests this is an intermittent problem occurring at busy times at the 
nearby retail outlets. 
There is a  bus stop to the south of the entrance at the boundary of 
41A/43 York Street. 

Recommendation  
 
Implementing a 26m bus clearway to the south and across the entrance 
(there is an existing one on the north carriageway). 
This would 
improve sight lines 
to the south and 
extend beyond the 
driveway entrance 
by 3 to 4m. This 
would be of 
benefit to the bus 
service and bus 
drivers to 
approach and 
park close to the 
kerb for the benefit 
of passengers.  
 
 
 

Cost: Lining works, £100  (No advertising costs are associated with a 
bus clearway) 
 



 

 

N2 
Location  
Chessingham Park (Business Estate),  Dunnington 
(raised by business on the Park) 
 

Nature of problem and requested solution 
 
Vehicles regularly parked at the junction of Chessingham Park and 
Common Lane, Dunnington.  Creates problems of access for larger 
vehicles and concerns have been raised about emergency access. 
 

Background information 
 
Vehicles have been witnessed parking close to the junction area.  
  

Recommendation 
 
No Waiting at any Time Restrictions as shown on plan 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cost: Lining Works £80; Advertising Costs £500, Total £580 

 

 



Comments from Ward Councillors 
 
Cllr M Waters – No comments received 
 
Cllr J Brooks – No comments received 
 
 
 
 
 

 


